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Publication Policy for the LWA1 Radio Observatory 

 
For papers using any data collected on or before September 30, 2018, see Publication Policy dated 
January 1, 2018.  For papers using data collected after October 1, 2018 see the policy described below. 
 
All publications should include the following line in the acknowledgements: “Construction of the LWA 
has been supported by the Office of Naval Research under Contract N00014-07-C-0147 and by the 
AFOSR. Support for operations and continuing development of the LWA1 is provided by the Air Force 
Research Laboratory and the National Science Foundation under grants AST-1835400 and AGS-
1708855."  Authors (especially PIs) are reminded to check with their co-authors for any 
acknowledgements required by co-author institutions, or any internal review processes that need to be 
completed prior to submission. All authors are kindly requested to e-mail a draft of their publication to the 
Director prior to submission.  This draft will not be distributed.  
 
Data supplied to users in response to specific proposals will have a proprietary period of 1 year from the 
date of observation.  
 
Any publications making use of the 4 outriggers supplied by the LEDA project should include the 
following acknowledgement: "This work has made use of LWA1 outrigger dipoles made available by the 
LEDA project, funded by NSF under grants AST-1106054,  AST-1106059, AST-1106045, and AST-
1105949.”  And, in the main body of the text after the first mention of the outriggers, please add a 
reference to: 

 
 Price, D.C., Greenhill, L.J., et al.  

2017, MNRAS, submitted, astro-ph/1709.09313 
Design and characterization of the Large-Aperture Experiment to Detect the Dark Ages 
(LEDA) radiometer systems 

 
Thanks, 
 
Greg Taylor 
LWA1 Director 
 
Namir Kassim 
LWA1 Chief Scientist 


